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Media Release

Court forces Google to reveal what YouTube movies you have watched 

-- Google puts privacy up front
6 July, 2008
A US court has ordered Google to provide Viacom with 12 terabytes of personal information revealing what movies users have watched on YouTube. “This is an outrageous invasion of privacy” says Dr Dan Svantesson of the Australian Privacy Foundation (APF).

“It sends the signal that copyright, which in the end mainly comes down to dollars and cents, is more important than the fundamental human right of privacy.”

This is not the first time a copyright holder has sought to get access to sensitive Internet traffic data in order to pursue a legal claim. “Similar actions have failed both in France and in Sweden by reference to their privacy invasive nature. It is very disappointing to see US law being so weak in its protection of privacy.”
It is not entirely clear whether IP addresses (a number that identifies each individual computer on the Internet) are classed as personal information in Australia. “The court ruling clearly signals a need for Australian law to finally make clear that IP addresses are protected as personal information”.

The dispute also highlights the danger with large collections of personal information. “Not only is there a risk in how the party collecting the data uses it. As is illustrated in this case, the party that collected the data may be legally required to share that data with a third-party.”
At the same time as fighting Viacom’s claim, Google has improved its own approach to privacy by placing a link to its privacy resources on the front page of its website. “In doing so, Google Australia has taken an important step improving its approach to privacy. This is very encouraging.” 
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